
St. Joseph County Conservation & Sportsman Club, Inc 
POSSIBLE LOWER RIFLE & PISTOL RANGE ACCESS ISSUES 1/16/25 

 
 
PLEASE NOTE: Due to tractor equipment breakage, access to the rifle and pistol lower ranges may be 
hampered as we cannot plow and salt the access road effectively until the equipment is either repaired 
or replaced.  
Discussions between the Club board and John Deere are in process to determine the best path forward.  
 
THEREFORE, it is important for all Club members wanting to access the road to these ranges take special 
care to assure they can safely drive down AND BACK UP the road until further notice. Alternatively, you 
may want to park up by the clubhouse and walk down carefully with your gear (if it’s icy and snowy) 
and walk back up.  
 
Club management is working diligently to get a resolution as quick as is feasibly possible. Until then, 
stay safe and aware of road conditions and act accordingly for your own safety. 
 
Sincerely, 
Board of Directors 
 


